TOWN OF DAYTON

UTILITY BOARD MEETING
SETTLED 1827 INCORPORATED 1970
Minutes of
August 20, 2024
7:00 p.m.
These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript.
TOWN COUNCIL: CLERK-TREASURER:
Marc Buhrmester Bridget Cadwallader
Leah Copas
Rocky Richards

Carla Snodgrass
Steve Schuhle

Carla Snodgrass called the meeting to order. Present were Carla Snodgrass, Marc Buhrmester, Rocky Richards,
Leah Copas, and Steve Schuhle. Also present were Bridget Cadwallader, clerk-treasurer, and Robert Taylor,
town marshal.

Dayton Summer Rec:

Brenda Biery with the Dayton Summer Rec League thanked us for allowing the food trucks at Town Hall. She
also thanked us for the fireworks and would like to work with the town next year to have a bigger event. She
asked about the possibility of putting the Rec League information on the bottom of the utility bills and on the
town website. She also mentioned a back-to-school bash and partnering with the town. Marc thanked her for
coming and possibly having a committee. Leah and Brenda will discuss this in further detail.

Rachel Wenzel discussed having live music at the Gazebo, a food truck, and having an ice cream truck. Leah
and Rachel will get together to get things planned.

New Business:

Carla made a motion to approve the July 2024 Adjustment Report. Marc seconded the motion. Roll call vote.
Steve-yes, Leah-yes, Rocky-yes, Marc-yes, Carla-yes. Motion Carries.

Carla discussed the job posting. Carla asked the board members to email her their availability for interviews.
Leah suggested going through with interviews and posting the job opening on Indeed.

Carla discussed the amended contract for Dan Torres and the additional $300.00 a month. Marc made a motion
to accept the contract for Dan Torres for an additional $300.00 a month. Steve seconded the motion. Roll call
vote. Carla-yes, Marc-yes, Rocky-yes, Leah-yes, Steve-yes. Motion Carries.

Old Business:

Carla discussed the Duke LED light proposal. Carla will let us know as soon as she hears something.

Public Comment:

None

Council Comment:

Marc asked a question about the water samples. We let him know that Rocky is doing the samples on the
weekend. Carla mentioned Mulberry possibly doing our bi-weekly water tests. Rocky asked about the water
samples that were taken at the homes and if we would get those results.

Carla closed the Utility Board Meeting.
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